
 CHILI PLANNING BOARD 
 March 8, 2005 
  
A meeting of the Chili Planning Board was held on March 8, 2005 at the Chili Town Hall, 3333 
Chili Avenue, Rochester, New York 14624 at 7:00 p.m.  The meeting was called to order by  
Chairperson James Martin. 
 
PRESENT:    John Hellaby, Dario Marchioni, Karen Cox, John Nowicki, Dennis Schulmerich, 
   and Chairperson Jim Martin. 
 
ALSO PRESENT:  Keith O'Toole, Assistant Counsel for the Town; Daniel Kress, Director of  

    Planning, Zoning and Development; David Lindsay, Town Engineer;  
    Dennis Cialini, Conservation Board representative; Brad Grover, Traffic 

       Safety Committee representative. 
 
 
 
 
 
Chairperson James Martin declared this to be a legally constituted meeting of the Chili Planning 
Board.  He explained the meeting's procedures and introduced the Board and front table.  He 
announced the fire safety exits.  
   
          JOHN HELLABY:  Mr. Chairman, prior to the start, I would like the record to show that we 
do have members of Troop 402 in attendance here this evening working on their Communications 
and Citizenship Merit Badges. 
   
James Martin asked people not repeat each other when making comments.  He stated he did not 
want, however, to preclude people from speaking. 
  
          JAMES MARTIN:  I will reserve the right to ask each speaker to focus their comments on 
the application, if they wander off the subject.  Any written comments should have been provided 
to the Board in a timely manner prior to the meetings.  If we follow these guidelines, we'll move 
along quickly and everyone will have an opportunity to be heard and we'll get out of here before 
midnight. 
 
PUBLIC HEARINGS: 
   
1.  Application of Excel Development Corp., P.O. Box 220, Spencerport, New York 14559, 
     property owner: Thomas Hebrock; for resubdivision with site plan of lot #2 of the Hebrock 
     Subdivision into three lots at property located at 153 Chestnut Road in R-1-12 zone. 
  
Justin Myers was present to represent the application. 
  
          MR. MYERS:  Justin Myers with Avery Engineering representing Mike Pelano of Excel 
Development.  We're subdividing the land into three flag lots and we're proposing one shared 
driveway for all three lots.  We're also aware we're requiring a variance from the road frontage, 
so we applied to the Zoning Board because we violate the required 40 feet of frontage. 
          The three lots will be serviced by all public utilities, sanitary, sewer and the proposed 
water, with Monroe County Water Authority.  We're also aware that there's a lot of trees that exit 
on the property now.  What we propose to do, we'll not disturb more than what will be required to 
place the houses there.  These trees can be marked before clearing.  I believe that is about it. 
          JAMES MARTIN:  I will give you my initial impression what I see here.  You're trying to 
cram ten pounds of sugar in a five pound sack is my initial impression. 
          KAREN COX:  I'm in agreement with the Chairman.  I'm not a huge fan of flag lots.  As Jim 
(Martin) said, you're -- it is almost as if you're trying to cram a neighborhood into a parcel that 
should only have at most two houses on it. Especially since you will -- you're looking for a 
variance for the driveway.  I'm just not a fan of it. 
          JOHN HELLABY:  Not real pleased with it, but I guess some of the questions I have, is that 
each one of the units will have a private forced main type sewage system? 
          MR. MYERS:  We propose pumps for sanitary laterals and all of the -- this has been 
submitted to all of the agencies and been through their comments.  So as far as Pure Waters is 



concerned, they're all right with the pumping, pumping the lateral to the existing main in the front. 
          JOHN HELLABY:  Side setbacks, rear setbacks.  
          JOHN NOWICKI:  The point you made just before that, are you saying that each one of these 
homes, if they're built, will have a pump in the home? 
          MR. MYERS:  Yes. 
          JOHN HELLABY:  It is a forced main type system.  It is a residential ejector type pump that 
grinds it up and forces -- I think you can use a smaller line. 
          MR. MYERS:  This is in lieu of extending the water main down, placing a manhole in the 
property.  This is saving the developer money. 
          KAREN COX:  Water or sewer? 
          JOHN HELLABY:  Sewer.  Again, it's up to the homeowners, but I can see long-term 
problems with it.  But if it meets the building code, there is not a lot we can do about it. 
          JOHN NOWICKI:  That bothers me. 
          JOHN HELLABY:  You can meet all of the other setback requirements? 
          MR. MYERS:  Yes. 
          JOHN HELLABY:  What is your anticipation with maintenance on the shared driveway, 
structuring something to take care of snow plowing, potholes, that type of -- these shared driveway 
things, leaving it to the homeowners is a problem. 
          There are no thoughts here? 
          MR. MYERS:  Not yet. 
          JAMES MARTIN:  You're aware of the fact that there are not sufficient house numbers to 
put three lots into that area, which is going to be a major problem because all those houses in the 
adjacent area would have to be renumbered.  That will be a pain for somebody to have their house 
number changed, as far as mailing address goes. 
          MR. AVERY:  Robert Avery of Avery Engineering. 
          The numbering problem can be addressed because Mr. Hebrock, who owns both of the 
parcels right now, is selling the house immediately to the east.  There will be a new owner.  That 
one would have to be reduced to make up for the number of new houses, the street number. 
          JAMES MARTIN:  That is a definite? 
          MR. AVERY:  Yes.  He has already discussed it with the Town. 
          KAREN COX:  Maybe I'm missing something. 
          MR. AVERY:  To reduce the street number for his existing house he is selling, which is 
immediately to the east, in order to make up for the extra number for the three lots. 
          JAMES MARTIN:  It did not affect the houses to the west? 
          MR. AVERY:  Correct. 
          JOHN NOWICKI:  I'll be honest up front. Bottom line, gut feeling, my vote would be no. 
Who lives in the house Number 1 or first lot? 
          MR. HEBROCK:  Right here. 
          JOHN NOWICKI:  Are you the person that is subdividing the property here? 
          MR. HEBROCK:  No. 
          JOHN NOWICKI:  Will we hear from you in regards to your comments? 
          MR. HEBROCK:  Sure. 
          DENNIS SCHULMERICH:  You are moving? 
          MR. HEBROCK:  Yes. 
          DENNIS SCHULMERICH:  You're the current owner, but not the future owner? 
          MR. HEBROCK:  Correct. 
          JOHN NOWICKI:  Your property is up for sale now? 
          MR. HEBROCK:  Not currently.  I may keep it as rental property. 
          JOHN NOWICKI:  One of the comments that we had in front of us right now is -- my 
concern is setting a precedent here for this type of activity on these resubdivisions if you want to 
call it, these lots.  I'm concerned over this. The people that are going to be affected by this are the 
-- as trying to protect everybody here from headlights in their back windows, all kinds of problems 
here.  As far as screening goes, trying to get that taken care of.  I'm not sure I can.  Right now my 
attitude is negative.  That's all. 
          DENNIS SCHULMERICH:  There is no way I can possibly ask a question that would 
positively impact my opinion of flag lots. 
          DARIO MARCHIONI:  You said you have the house next door.  You have 161 foot of 
frontage.  Are you willing to sell some of the frontage to the adjacent owner so he would have at 
least the 40 foot fronts? 
          MR. HEBROCK:  Hadn't thought about it. That would leave the other house with sufficient 
frontage.  
          DARIO MARCHIONI:  It needs 120 feet to comply with the zone.  Has anybody explored 



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  


